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September 3, 2025

Stanley K. Lawrence
P.O. Box 1014
Wynne, AR 72396

Re:  Jeffrey Blake Copeland, M.D.
Dear Mr. Lawrence,

The Arkansas State Medical Board received your most recent letter regarding your
original complaint against the physicians referenced above.

The Executive Committee of the Board reviewed your letter of rebuttal. The Medical
Practices Act, under whose jurisdiction the Board operates, has clear and concise criteria
for “gross and negligent” treatment of a patient.

The Board did not feel it rose to the level of gross negligence as dictated within the Medical
Practices Act, wherein the Board could bring charges against the physicians.

We will retain your letter in the physician’s file.

Sincerely,
Amy E. Embry

Executive Director
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